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Music City Couples cordially invites you to our Post-Pride Potluck!
Get to know our Member Couples and see what Music City Couples has to offer!

Monthly Newsletter for Music City Couples
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asking one of our members
in our tent at Pride! V
infoemusiceitycouples.org N

You Are Invited to

This month’s Spotlight focuses on one of
our newer couples, Shane and Greg. These guys
have jumped in head first with Music City Couples
and brought with them a since of adventure to share
with us all!

Shane and Greg met the old fashioned
way. “We met on the internet in a Yahoo! Chat
room.” Shane had created a chat room called
‘Nashville MAM.” Shane happened to be away from
his desk at work when Greg sent the first message
and had returned by the time the second question
came up on his computer. We started chatting that
day - asking and answering the basic questions.
After some on-and-off chatting, Shane asked Greg if
he had a picture of himself. Greg said that he did,
but was enjoying the conversation and didn't really
want to interrupt the "flow" of the conversation or
introduce any false expectations. Greg asked Shane
if it would be okay to exchange pictures later when
we knew more about ;
whether or not we like each
other simply through conver-
sation. This seemed to im-
press Shane - not an answer
he'd received before and was
completely agreeable to the
idea. Several days later, as -

(Continued on page 4)

June 2003

stayin’ nl’i'lle!,

Larry hosted a fabulous Disco Skate Party
for Bobby’s Birthday, Sunday June 1.

With the Hendersonville Skate center to ourselves,
the party was in full swing. Many people dressed
the part, feeling the sprit of the 70’s. We may
never know why the leisure suit really died!

Photos by: Bill (Jerry)
Steve (Scott)

Julia (Tara)

Bottom: Bobby (Larry)

Come join our booth at this year’s
Pride Festival in Centennial Park,
June 7.

9:00 Open booth to participants

11:00 Parade down Elliston Place into the park
12:00 Rally, speakers, & Nashville Pride Com-
munity Service Award presentation

12:30 Little Giants

1:00 Laurie Webb

1:30 Secret Gossip

2:00 Driving Miss Crazy

2:45 Kings & Queens of Entertainment (Act I)
3:30 Clint Crisher

4:00 Jade Esteban Estrada

4:45 Abigail

5:30 Ronda & Jonda of the Lipstick Lounge
6:00 Cosmonaut Bob

6:30 Kings & Queens of Entertainment (Act II)
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Board Meets..
Plenty to Discuss

by: Stephan (Steve)

|| MINUTES OF MJSIC CITY
| COUPLES BOARD MEETING
SUNDAY, MAY 18, 2003

In Attendance: Stefan, Marcus,
Elaine, Ana, Angela, Risa, Larry,
Bobby
Meeting called to order by Stefan at 9:00 am.

Articles for Newsletter: Mention was made that the By-Laws
state each couple is supposed to contribute articles to the newsletter and
several couples have not yet contributed. Suggestion was made that mem-
bers write a monthly feature about topics they are familiar with, such as:
Elaine and Bobby writing about current or upcoming events in music/
theatre. Ana writing a medical tips/update article. Angela writing a garden-
ing or kitchen tips article, etc. Suggestion was made that Holly and Barb
write an article on the trip to Rock Island with Donald and Jeffary.

MCC Website: Larry passed out handouts he created for get-
ting new couples online and informed us about problems he is having with
MSN. He suggested the possibility us changing from MSN. Several sugges-
tions followed such as a site called "DISCUS”. Which would cost the group
to have access where MSN is free. Elaine mentioned her brother-in-law
hosts a website and will talk to him about options. Stefan will check into
“BLOG" software to host our own site/chatroom. Larry will check into the
possibilities of a customized “BLOG". Stefan mentioned that the MCC Nash-
ville web domain is available for purchase if we wanted it, it was suggested
that prospective members would probably be looking for Music City Cou-
ples on the web and not MCC to find us. Further discussion was tabled
until next month.

Newsletter: Is now only posted to the website and not emailed
directly to each couple.

Side Discussion: Billing for website. Check card is still in
Scott’s name and needs to be changed.

Financials: Elaine has not yet sent the financial report to Brian
and Marcus for the newsletter and tries to do it the last week of the
month. She informed us the payment has been made to the Pride commit-
tee for our booth space/the t-shirt logo. Payment has also been made and
the permit received for the pavilion at the park for the after pride potluck.
Quarterly dues have already been paid .

Responding to emails: When board members email with
questions, it is suggested that all board members respond with an answer
or opinion. Atleast reply that you did receive the email. It was also pointed
out that messages seem to be going back and forth only between the
board members and not among all members via the message board.

Board Meeting Minutes: Stefan apologized for not sending
the minutes of the last meeting to all board members and handed out hard
copy of the minutes to all members present. In the future, minutes will be
given to Brian and Marcus directly after the meeting on disk. For this
meeting since Stefan is conducting the meeting, Risa is taking the minutes
and will type them up and forward to Stefan for distribution.

Pride: Parade will line up in front of Krispy Kreme on Elliston
Place. Members participating need to be there by 9:30 for the 10:00 line
up. It was decided not to put Angela’s truck into the parade and all mem-
bers will walk with the banner, balloons, flags, etc. We need to post a
message on the message board for all members letting them know we
want as many people as possible walking with us, and also to start signing
up for time slots to man the booth . Was agreed that we should man the
booth as couples, since we are a couples organization. It was brought up
to order/make Music City Couple T-shirts with our logo for all couples par-

ticipating in Pride and this could be done at a cost to each member
of approximately $6. We will need to figure out an exact dollar
amount and post a message on the website about this as money
and sizes required would be needed by Friday 5/23. Checks should
be made out the Music City Couples and the couple handling the
ordering would be reimbursed.

The distribution of small bottles of water was brought
up. Consensus of the group is if water can be donated by Sam’s
then go ahead. If not donated we do not need to incur the ex-
pense.

Additional items being brought to Pride will be flyers/sign
up sheets for the potluck, copies of the  Out & About article,
photo collage of past events mounted on foamboard to be dis-
played on the booth. Larry will output the Photos for Risa who will
take care of the mounting.

Potluck: June 21st, Saturday. Time for the potluck was
decided from 11 am—2 pm. Flyers with a map and RSVP to email
addresses will be handed out at Pride. Follow up phone calls will be
made by all board members after Pride to personally invite pro-
spective members. Member packets will be available. Suggestion
was made by Stefan that we submit a letter to Sam’s Club of what
we need and they will often make a once a year donation to non-
profit organizations. Angela has already checked pricing at Sam'’s
for items we will need. Angela and Risa stated they were planning
on donated several packages of hot dogs and some sodas if Sam’s
will not donate. Stefan also reported that Sonic will donate cups for
the event, if needed. Events for during the day suggested for a 3-
legged races, Ana will bring Volleyball and Risa and Angela will
bring Croquet.

Quarterly Business Meeting: Suggestion was made
to hold off on the Quarterly meeting until July, after Pride. Stefan
suggested Ryan'’s Steakhouse in Hermitage which has been redone
and has a private room we can use. Larry was of the opinion that
we should not meet in a restaurant setting. If a private room is
available, then meeting in a restaurant setting is OK with Steve/
Stefan/Elaine/Ana/Risa/Angela/Marcus & Brian.

Ad Space in Newsletter: Suggestion was made to
Barter with local businesses who provide us with door prizes, etc.
that we offer them business card size ad in return. This way we are
contributing back to the community. Suggestion was further made
to offer corporate sponsorship in return for ad space for a certain
period of time. Item was tabled until next month.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:10 am.

Financial Statement YTD

10%

7%

8%

17%

O Newsletter

W Bank Service Charges

O Quarterly Couples National Dues
O Events Expenses

B PRIDE Exprenses

O Available Funds: $632.42
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| here are those of us that live for

the outdoors, the smell of the
fresh morning dew, the haze that rolls
over the hillside as the sun rises in the
early morning hours, the aroma of honey-
suckle and jasmine, the flies, the ants, the
mosquito’s, the ticks, wild coyote’s, bears
and snakes! Whoa! Then, there are
those of us that live for the smell of recon-
ditioned air artificially scented with an
aroma of wildflowers that was dispensed
from an aerosol can, clean, running chlo-
rinated water, enclosed-private lavatories,
fresh bed linens and a luxurious bed! We
like to call this type of camping “"HOLIDAY
INN STYLE".

On Mother’s Day weekend “the
group” planned it's annual camping trip to
Rock Island. Several couples had planned
to go. A couple of them planned to camp
on the ground. A couple planned to camp
in @ camper. A couple was to camp in a
motor home and a couple even planned to
camp “Holiday Inn Style” at one of the
local cabins. As luck would have it, the
weather had been unpredictable. It
rained and rained and rained the week
prior to our camping trip. Did I say it
rained? Oh yea, I did.

Anyway, the ground was wet and
muddy and not knowing what the weather
would bring the week of most camping
enthusiasts canceled. There were, how-
ever, 2 couples that decided to go ahead
with their plans and ride out any storms or
rain that may have come their way.

These are true and avid campers! But, as
luck would have it, the weekend was
beautiful! Sunny skis, a little breeze and a
perfect 75-degree temperature.

Barb & Holly and Jeffary & Don-
ald made the trip up to Rock Island. It's a
beautiful drive on some of Tennessee’s
narrow back roads. We arrived at our
campsite Friday night and even though it
was a little wet & soggy we decided to
stay anyway. We had pulled up and the
previous campers had left the lantern on
for us to help us find our way. We walked
up the narrow pathway to our destination,
apprehension was upon us, not knowing
what was ahead.

As we reached the end we en-
tered and found the site musty, clean but
dry. The linens were clean, beds were
soft, air was cool and comfortable, televi-
sion with cable and all the necessities of
home were left for us (bath towels, soap,
coffee, plates, cups, etc ....). We looked
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Camping at Rock Island

forward to enjoying all of the amenities
that Cabin #7 had to offer us. Didn'tI
say that these couples were “Holiday
Inn Style” campers???

As we awoke Saturday morn-
ing we had decided to head over to the
falls and as you pull up to the parking
area you can see how beautiful these
falls really are. The stone and rock
pathway that lead us downward to the
falls was rough, rugged and slick due to
all of the recent, constant, rainfall we
had recently. The time it takes to get
down to the water is slow and treacher-
ous but well worth the hike. As you

We looked for-
ward to enjoy-
ing all of the
amenities that
Cabin #7 had to

offer us.

stand on the opposite side of the water
viewing the falls you wonder how this
was all created. The beauty and seren-
ity of the falls — this is nature at it's fin-
est. As we left the falls we went over
the dam — another wonder that hap-
pens to be man-made. As we stopped
on top we could feel our hearts race,
our emotions get stronger all the while
know of the immense power that was
below us! What a sight to see atop the
dam! What energy could be felt!

As we blocked traffic on the
one lane bridge we decided it was time
to head out and let other visitors enjoy
the view and power of this dam. As we

by: Donald (Jeffary)

left the falls we headed
up the road to stop and
view the lake and enjoy
it's beauty however,
when we arrived we
found that the parking area, picnic
tables and restroom facilities were
under water. Light poles that nor-
mally stand 20 — 25 feet high were
seen as midgets with only the tips of
the poles veering out of the water in
the distance.

After we stood there in
amazement we decided to head back
to our cabin. We spotted a familiar
vehicle coming the opposite direction.
It was another couple that braved the
harsh weather to join us for dinner
and games. It was Greg & Shane!

While Greg & Shane were
building the fire on top of the open
pit the rest of us prepared the ham-
burgers, hotdogs & the fixins’. Holly
& Barb made their famous French
Onion Dip, Greg & Shane made their
famous Cole Slaw and the much an-
ticipated Irish Créme Malted Milk Ball
Cheese Cake and we made Peach
Cobbler and Baked Beans.

After dinner four of us took a
late walk around the campgrounds
and park to walk off some of that
fantastic meal. We even found an
old trail which lead us through the
woods and back to an old amphithea-
ter. We sat and chatted awhile and
reminisced about being young boys
and telling ghost stories and roasting
marsh mellows. We realized that it
was late and dark and time for Greg
& Shane to head back to the city so
we headed back to the cabin.

Sunday morning came early
and we hated to have leave but we
know that this is what life is all about!
Great food, great company & truly
terrific friends! It was hard to see
this weekend come to a close but this
is what this group is all about! True
friendship, support and happiness!

v
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Featured Biz
Waystation Deli

by: Barb & Holly

Owned
and operated by
Jim Kill since No-
vember  2000.
This restaurant is a traditional New York
style deli located at 3418 Hadley Rd Old
Hickory, TN featuring their famous Corn
Beef Reuben. In addition to their great
sandwiches, they have an exclusive vege-
tarian menu, soups, salads and a pastry
counter. For all you coffee drinkers, there is
a full coffee bar available. They even make
their own homemade milkshakes!

Jay and his partner Glen Buchanan
have resided together in Old Hickory since
1999. Jay says he loves the area and the
people here. Glen has a daughter who is 13
years old.

Many contributions to our commu-
nity are continuously made by Jay and Glen
directly and thru the restaurant. They pro-
vided and cooked the food for the Pride Ball
at the Parthenon, they are active in the HRC
efforts, they
sponsor a softball team with the Storms'
organization and they are the third largest
contributor to the annual Donelson/
Hermatage YMCA's Women's Day Luncheon
held in November.

Way to go guys !!!!

I really enjoyed talking with Jim
about the business as well as he and his
partner and look forward to seeing them
soon.

The operating hours for WaySta-
tion is M-F 6:30am to 7:00pm, 7am to 4pm
Saturday and closed on Sunday.

If you have not had the opportu-
nity to eat at this restaurant or the privilege
of meeting the owners, I would encourage
you to stop by at your earliest convenience.

The Waystation also has a website:
www.waystation.us

(Continued from page 1)

we grew to like each other more, we ex-
changed pictures and agreed to meet for
lunch near Shane's work. It was a very
special meal - not because of the food, but
because we liked each other even more
after that. Several days later, Greg made a
stop at Shane's house in Hermitage on his
way home. This was our first personal,
alone, and up close time together.

Shane and Greg have been to-
gether for 16 months now. “We feel like
we've been together for much longer than
that, though, because we had parallel
growing-up experiences,” they say.

On their first date they, “went to
dinner at a Thai restaurant in Belle Meade
and spent the rest of the evening together
in the back seat of Shane's car in a garage.
We spent our time exploring each other
through all of our senses, while listening to
the soundtrack to Moulin Rouge. It
was a magical night for us.” That
night “Shane adopted his motto for
our relationship - ‘Come What May.™

As time went on for this
couple, “we felt more and more of a
deep-rooted connection. We experi-
enced flashbacks of a time when we
were together as different people.
This may sound different to many
people, but we definitely had a past
together in an earlier time. The de-
tails and feelings from the flashbacks
are too clear and strong for us to dis-
miss. We simply accept this as part
of our discovered history so we em-
brace and cherish it. Knowing that
we went through some very tough
times only strengthens our relationship
now.”

How you they prefer to spend an
evening now? “[It] would be to sit together
at sunset overlooking a lake drinking a
nice bottle of Merlot and watching wildlife
on the shoreline.” Sounds like a perfect
way to unwind!

Shane went to high school in
Franklin. During the summers, he went
with grandparents to central and south
Florida near Orlando and in Okeechobee.
After high school, he attended UT-Martin
for a while and then transferred to MTSU
in Murfreesboro. After a couple of years
moved to the Denver, Colorado area where
he stayed several years. Shane then moved
back to Nashville and has been here again
for almost 8 years.

Greg was born in Gainesville,
Florida and moved to west Tennessee.
When Volunteer State Community College
in Gallatin was founded in the early 1970s,
his parents moved to Gallatin to work at
the college. The rest of Greg's growing up
was in the middle Tennessee area where

— I

he attended Mt Juliet High School, VSCC,
and MTSU (you can start to see the paral-
lels now). During summers in college, Greg
stayed with his dad in Okeechobee working
in the family hardware stores around the
lake.

During these summers, Greg and
Shane were in Okeechobee at the same
time, seeing movies in the same theater,
and dropping quarters in video games in the
same arcade. After college, Greg moved to
south Florida for 18 months, then to the
Knoxville area for almost five years, and
then back to the Nashville area.

“So many times our paths crossed
without knowing it. Greg has always known
that Shane was out there, being patient for
the time when we finally met.”

Shane and Greg have a new place,
“in March, we bought a 6-acre place in Mt
Juliet that we really enjoy. In addition to
growing a small vegetable garden, we watch

and feed animals on our place: turkeys,
squirrels, bats, raccoons, deer, crows, owls,
lizards, and many kinds of other wild birds.”

Shane works as a sales coordina-
tor for a wholesale auto parts distributor
based in Antioch; while Greg works for a
private transportation company headquar-
tered in Nashville as a director in the com-
puter department.

One day, :”’Greg would love to open
a resort for couples on the family ranch in
south Florida. It's remote in the sense that
it's an hour west of Ft Lauderdale. There
would be plenty of alone time with Shane
preparing the place for the next group of
guests. Cooking, serving, and entertaining
people who appreciate gracious and sincere
hospitality is extremely rewarding.”

Shane’s ideal job is to be Brad
Pitt's personal assistant. Realistically, he
would love to be involved with people. Run-
ning a campground for gay couples and their
families would be great.

As for adice to share, “Ask us this
question in another 30 years while we're
sitting on a fishing pier somewhere - we
might have more advice then!”

Be sure to introduce yourself next
time you get to see this full-hearted couple!

v
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(i oming out and living in Ft. Lauder-

dale for over twenty years, I looked
forward every June to the Pride Picnic. It
meant a three mile long parade that wound
thru the streets of downtown and ended
with a huge picnic with food, music and
friends. But until I sat down to try and write
an article on Pride I don't know that I really
gave its true meaning much thought.

Webster's lists the definition of
Pride as: a quality or state of being proud.
But what exactly are we proud of? I don't
consider my life (not lifestyle) any different
from my straight brother and sister. Like
most couples, we have a home, jobs, ani-
mals, bills to pay and two families to juggle.
We love the same, comfort each other in
times of crisis and rejoice at the good
times. So what exactly makes our lives so
different that we feel the need to announce
to the world that we are gay or lesbian and
proud of it?

In August of 1967, two years be-
fore the Stonewall riots, PRIDE (Personal
Rights in Defense and Education) was a
monthly newsletter
known as The Advocate, a name we
still know today. The Stonewall Riots is
considered by most, the turning point
in the gay rights movement. One ob-
server called it, “ the hairpin drop
heard ‘round the world.” According to
The Advocate, the Stonewall Riots hap-
pened quite spontaneously, on the
night after Judy Garland’s funeral,
when, with their heightened emotions,
the drag queens, along with a handful
of butch dykes at the Stonewall Inn,
came to the end of their patience with
the police raids on Greenwich Village
gay bars over the previous few weeks.
But the moment was right, primed by a
decade of militant movements, Stone-
wall provided young gays and lesbians
with an unprecedented vitality and con-
viction in the struggle for gay rights.
The Gay Revolution, as it was then
called, also helped pave the way for
the lesbian-feminist revolution which
acted side-by-side with the gay move-
ment. While, 1969, saw the birth of the gay
movement, it would take almost twenty
years before the “lesbian and gay move-
ment” could be born.

Many events have occurred over
the last thirty years that have helped shape
the gays rights movement, here are just a
few highlights:

During the '70’s:
e First Gay Liberation National Confer-
ence in held in Texas
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So What is Pride?

e  Sodomy Laws repealed

e (CBS accused of antigay discrimina-
tion for not hiring a gay man

e Black Panther leader Huey Newton
called on blacks to view the Gay Lib-
eration Front and the Women'’s Lib-
eration Front as “friends and poten-
tial allies”

e A Florida Circuit Court ruled that a
Miami city ordinance against cross-
dressing in unconstitutional

e The American Psychiatric Association
declares that homosexuality is not a
psychiatric disorder

e QOver 100,000 people take part in the
first march on Washington for les-
bian and gay rights

which became I

“While, 1969, saw
the birth of the gay
movement, it would
take almost twenty
years before the
‘lesbian and gay
movement’ could be

born.”

During the '80’s:

e  Center for Disease Control reports in
its weekly report on morbidity and
mortality about five men with a rare
form of pneumonia and researchers
discover the HIV virus that causes
AIDS

e A nineteen year old Eagle Scout
from San Francisco sued the Boy
Scouts of America for ousting him
over his homosexuality, and won.

e In 1982, Wisconsin becomes the first

by: Risa (Angela)

state to pass a gay-rights law

e  Elizabeth Taylor announced that she
was the chairwoman of the newly
formed American Foundation for
AIDS Research

e Rock Hudson dies a year and a half
after being diagnosed with AIDS

During the '90’s:

e In one of the first federal gay-rights
victories, the U.S. Senate approved
a hate-crimes bill that included
crimes based on sexual orientation
which President Bush later signed
into law

e Janna Van de Hoef and Pauly Van
der Wildt officially register their rela-
tionship at the Deventer’s City Hall
in the Netherlands, becoming the
first legally married same-sex couple
in the country

e Two days after disclosing he had
AIDS, Freddie Mercury of the rock
group Queen dies

e "Don't Ask, Don't Tell” becomes law
for the US Military

e Ellen Degeneres’ character comes

out on national television

The death of Matthew Shephard

sparks a march on Washington and

a renewed push for gay hate crime

legislation

It's been over thirty years since
Stonewall, years filled with change, trag-
edy and triumph. Which brings me back
to my original question, “What is Pride"?
If we were to look back at history in gen-
eral, it would be easy to see that the
freedoms we enjoy today, we owe to our
predecessors. The struggles and wars
that they fought, give us the freedoms
and privileges we take for granted today.
So on June 7th when we are celebrating
Pride in a public park, in the middle of
Nashville, on a beautiful sunny after-
noon, perhaps we should take a moment
and reflect on the thousands of people
who wouldn’t have dreamed this possible
thirty, forty, fifty years ago, and be
Proud, for them.

** Some facts taken from "Long Road to Freedom,
The Advocate History of The Gay and Lesbian Move-
ment” by Mark Thompson, St. Martin’s Press, New
York.
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Collecting
Comics!

by: Steve (Stefan)

D o you know Superman, Bat-
man, Green Lantern, Wonder

Woman, and the Flash? All these char-
acters are fighting evil and saving the
earth. All of these characters are some
of my favorite comic books to read.
Every week, I stop by the local comic
shop in Madison and pick-up my re-
served comic books. For me, it is a way
to sit down and enjoy a brief time away
from work and reality.

I remember when I first started
collecting comic books. I was about six
years old and I was sitting in the hospi-
tal room recovering from the removal of
my appendix. I was very scared and in
a lot of pain. However, one bright mo-
ment just to the left of my bed was a
small boy, about my age, who was read-
ing a copy of Superman. I'm not sure if
we he was tired of hearing my whining
about how awful it was to be in the hos-
pital or if he was just trying to be nice.

Either way, I was happy when
the boy told me about the comic book
he was reading. In fact, I can even say
that maybe this one moment directed
many aspects of who I am today. I love
to read.

When I went home from the
hospital, I told my Mom that I wanted to
read comics books. In the beginning,
my Mom wasn't too happy about it.
Mom thought reading comic books
would corrupt my mind since it was so
much about fantasy instead of the real
world. Looking back I say to myself,
what does a six year old need to think
about the real world anyway! However,
I was pretty stubborn then and I went
to my Grandfather instead. So off I
went with my Grandfather to the local
comic book store.

You may or may not remember
but comic books used to be only around
10 cents. In fact, I remember how up-

set I was when comic books went
to 35 cents.

Today comic books aver-
age about $2.75 per book! When
my Grandfather and I went to the
comic book store, he gave me
$1.00. I can't remember how
many books I purchased, but over
the next few years I accumulated
about 1,000 books.

Over the years, I have lost
many of the books I collected be-
cause of a House fire when I was
sixteen, but I have over 3,000

books today. I try to limit myself
to one a week because of the cost.

However, I recognize the
value of reading. I really feel that
reading comics taught me more
about life than any science book. I
also have many fond memories
about reading comic books with my
Grandfather. I still enjoy going to
the comic book store for this rea-
son.

Sometimes, I even get Ste-
fen to go with me!

v

Look for the

“Welcome Brochure”
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Coming your way soon!
Pick it up ot Pride, June
7th, and other locations

a throughout the yesr.
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From Brian & Marcus’ Kitchen

Chocolate Fondue

Ingredients:

® ! cup heavy cream

® 8 ounces semisweet chocolate, finely °

chopped
® ] teaspoon vanilla extract

® 1 pound cake, cut into 1” cubes

2 pints strawberries, rinsed and
hulled

In a small saucepan over medium-low heat, warm the cream until steam begins to
rise. Remove from the heat, add the chocolate and stir until melted, smooth and creamy.
Add the vanilla and stir to blend. Add to the fondue pot (following directions for safely

using you fondue pot).

Serve with individually marked skewers, pound cake and strawberries. Enjoy!

Serves 6
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Announcements

e June 2-7, Nashville Pride Week. Mark
your calendars early! The week of festivi-
ties ends with the annual parade on that
Saturday. MCC plans to man a booth and
generate a lot of interest. Be There!

e June 17, Tuesday Night Out, Monthly
group gathering for dinner. Location: TBA

e June 21, Potluck-in-the-Park. Open to
members and those who might want to
join! Event starts at 11am and continues
through 2pm. Join us for food and games
with great company. Bring your favorite
dish! RSVP encouraged.

Anniversaries

e N/A

e Barb (Holly) - June 8
e  Marcus (Brian) - June 14

MUSIC CITY
COUPLES

Giil,

Mission Statement.:

Music City Couples is an organization
in which the members are committed
gay and lesbian couples in the Greater
Nashville and Middle Tennessee area.

The organization serves to provide a
forum for those member-couples to
strengthen their own relationships
while also providing a social and sup-
portive structure for their fellow mem-
ber- couples. Music City Couples
holds no religious or political affilia-
tions and makes every attempt to re-
spect the privacy of its members.
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Music City Couples
Operating
Committee

Chair Couple
Donald & Jeffary

Finance Couple
Elaine & Ana

Vice Chair Couple
Stefan & Steve

Media Services Couple
Brian & Marcus

Events Couple
Barb & Holly

Member Services Couple
Risa & Angela

Web Services Couple
Larry & Bobby

The Harmonizer is a monthly publication of Music City
Couples. Production of the newsletter is the responsibil-
ity of the Media Couple. We encourage all members to
The Media

submit articles to appear in the newsletter.
Couple reserves the right to select and edit all articles for
publication.

If you know of any couples that are inter-
ested in our organization, this is a great
time to bring them to scheduled events so
they can get to know the members and
learn more about our organization. The
success of our organization depends not
only on addressing the needs of our cur-
rent members but also in attracting new
members. We must build upon the foun-
dation of the current members and en-
couraging other couples to see what we
are all about. This effort has to be a com-
bination of group gatherings, member
support, and involvement by you.
Contact any of the Chair Couples for
further information!

AS OF PRINT DATE, THESE ARE THE MOST CURRENT EVENTS.
PLEASE CHECK THE MESSAGE BOARD FOR UPDATES OFTEN.
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